
   
       St. Ann’s Catholic Church            Dayton, NV  89403

June 3, 2025 

To:  The Dayton and Storey Community of Saint Ann’s 

From:  Father Tom Nelson, Pastor 

I need to address an issue that is slowly getting out of control and about a post on Facebook and 
Dayton Valley Peeps about a break in to Saint Ann’s Church that occurred on late Thursday 
night, early Friday morning.   

To be very clear, the break in DID NOT occur with the actual Church building but with the large 
storage container that is in front of the building that houses all of the items for our annual 
rummage sale. 

We do not need any financial assistance as the situation is being rectified but I do greatly 
appreciate the Community outpouring of support. 

We do pray for the people that did this and pray that God will change their hearts. 

Sincerely, 
Father Tom Nelson 
Pastor


